CENWP-OP-B







27 December 2001

MEMORANDUM FOR:
THE RECORD

SUBJECT:
Fish in the second powerhouse ice and trash chute.

1. Because Fish Turbine Unit 1 is out of service for annual maintenance, the second powerhouse ice and trash chute is supplementing auxiliary water (AWS).  The ice and trash chute (ITC)  began supplying AWS water on Wednesday, 12 December 2001.  

2. According to the Fish Passage Plan the ITC must be flushed twice each week when it is used to supplement AWS water.  Project biologists were in training on Monday, 17 December.  When we returned on 18 December, we found the chute had not been flushed so reminded maintenance to flush it.  The maintenance crew flushed the chute on 18 December.  Several adult salmonids were observed exiting the chute: 170-180 live and 20-30 dead.  The live fish appeared to be in good condition.  The dead fish were long dead—evidenced by their advanced degree of decomposition.  They were white in color and appeared soft in texture, indicating a putrefied status.

I was on leave on 19 and 20 December.  Neither I nor the other Project Biologists reminded the maintenance section that they needed to flush the chute a second time that week.  

3. Late in the day on 26 December, I became aware of the large number of fish counted in the chute on the 18th.  I also discovered that the chute had not been flushed since the 18th.    Because it was already Wednesday and many employees were on leave that week and next, it seemed apparent to me that we would not be able to fulfill the requirement in the FPP of flushing the ITC twice weekly.  I immediately sent an email to Calvin Sprague asking him to coordinate the closure of the ITC until we had adequate staffing to flush the chute more frequently or could install the upstream exclusion trashrack.  NMFS’s Gary Fredricks agreed that the ITC should be closed until further notice.

4. Prior to closure, the ITC was flushed on 27 December.  Twenty-two live and two dead (substantially decomposed) adult salmonids exited the chute.  The live fish were steelhead and all appeared in good condition.  The dead fish were too decomposed to identify to species.  The ITC will not be used to supplement AWS flow unless Fish Turbine Unit 2 fails.  We will decide on further action at the FPOM meeting in January 2002.  

